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Career Development

Ms. Holly King, committee chair, called the meeting to order at 12:20 with introductions.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

As there were no changes to the draft, a motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.  The draft was approved with the change of the corrected date from 2009 to the meeting date in 2011.
Advisory Committee Business:

Ms. Dedra Daehn explained to the committee that a very simple survey was sent out to the committee members this week to gauge the best time of year to hold the Advisory appreciation event and also what time of day would be best for such an event.  The survey results will be analyzed to help us in setting up the next advisory appreciation event.
Work Plan:

Ms. Daehn explained the work plan items and asked the committee members for updates.  After some discussion on the work plan items, a motion was made to accept the Work Plan as presented.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Election of Officers:

Ms. Daehn explained the roles of the chair and vice chair of the committee and then asked for nominations.  Ms. Debra Shope was nominated as chair and Ms. Margaret Selway was nominated as Vice Chair.  The nominations were seconded and unanimously approved.

Open Issues:
Equipment List:

Dean Jackson explained the advantage of having a current equipment list because sometimes funds suddenly become available and the department should be able to identify quickly a priority of equipment that can be purchased at such a time.  The committee discussed what could be considered on the equipment list.  Director Laurie Cornelius said that they would like to have a good scanner or a new laminator to replace the broken laminator.  They would also like nice digital cameras.  The equipment list will show that the laminator would be the top priority item, then the scanner and then the digital cameras.  A motion was made to approve the equipment list as Director Cornelius proposed.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.
New Business:

State-wide Updates and I-BEST Updates:

Director Cornelius said 80% of the I-BEST students transferred into the ECE program.  The other exciting news is that 36% of the I-BEST students are students of color and that the outcomes for the students of color are equivalent to outcomes for white students.
State-wide – Director Cornelius said Washington is one of nine states that received Race to the Top dollars and Sarah Theberge said she has been working on developing a common course numbering system for all the courses.  DEL would like to participate in this scholarship process so they have requested that all the colleges participate in the common certificates.   Sarah said the 45 credit certificate is requiring a 5 credit college level math, but she asked if it is possible to offer alternate math classes.  The 12 credit Initial Certificate includes a 5 credit Into to ECE but Clark’s Intro to ECE is 4 credits, which includes 1 credit for lab.   
For the next ECE advisory meeting, Sarah would like the members to come prepared to discuss what skills the entry level people coming into the agencies should possess and be able to converse about.  She also said that the department will need to make changes in child development classes and the infant-toddler class needs to be reviewed for reduction in credits.  
Dean Jackson said once all the schools go with a common numbering system, then Clark’s classes will have to have the same number of credits as all other schools.  The committee discussed the courses and the career path of the Early Learning career.  He said it is still early, but timeline on this is that IC will meet in the fall and will be presented with final document and the changes that are proposed will be presented to Curriculum Committee and IPT and will have to be ready to be implemented in fall of 2012.  
Industry Updates:

Ms. Debra Shope said EOCF will be hosting an open house in their CTC facility on March 1st.  
Ms. Ebie Mountford said they will have an Art Exhibit on March 26th at the Country Friends Child Care Center.

Ms. Jacquelyn Keith said they are getting many requests for pre-school tours at the new library.

Sarah Theberge and Michelle Mallory are on the exhibit committee for Wonders of Learning in Portland.  

Michelle Mallory said that they are looking for leaders interested in education and innovation supporting children in the community.  List of local leaders in this area that would be interested in having conversation around the exhibit.  Michelle needs to bring a list of leaders in the local area who would be able to attend on March 26th.  This will be an evening event.  

Ms. Margaret Grant said that March 10th they will have a fund raiser for families at Community Center and there will be lots of resources for families.  Ms. Grant will forward information to the members on this event.

Mr. Andrew Forshee said PCC has received the AS Degree accreditation through NAEYC.  He said PCC is one of two accredited programs on the West Coast.

Ms. Debra Shope said that on March 10th she will  be going up to Tacoma. They will be hosting the EYC trying to increase membership.  
Tapestry will be meeting March 31st.

State wide ECE conference at Vancouver Hilton in November of this year.  

WAEYC recreating organization, neednew members in early learning and business people from medical field to diversify the board with members of different fields.  

Next meeting:

Friday, May 11th 2012 from noon to 1:30 time frame.
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